Shilly

NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS BOARD MEETING SEPTEMBER 4, 2010

The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors and Friends was called to order by Linda Westergaard, Chair, at 9:00 a.m. at Dahl's on East 33rd Street on Saturday, September 4, 2010. In attendance were Norm Kamm, Lorraine Eldredge, Valerie Madison, Marge Ramsey, and Linda Westergaard. Carole Westbrooke was absent. Also in attendance was Jim Wickham.

Jim Wickham attended the Des Moines Neighbors meeting last month and will give a report on it at our meeting on Tuesday.

Since Shallee Keenan's last day with Des Moines Neighbors is Friday, September 10th, it was decided to send a card from NEN&F.

Linda Westergaard told about Kohl's Care Program and Garton Elementary. Since it is the only local school slated for that honor, she suggested we all go to their Face Book page and vote for them.

Linda talked about Tom Hockensmith and the forum that Northeast Neighbors was having on the same date as our October meeting. Tom did not want NEN&F to have a "meet and greet".

Valerie Madison voiced her concern about her neighborhood and the selling of property next door to her. Lorraine Eldredge spoke about the problems concerning one of her neighbors.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marge Ramsey Secretary/Treasurer